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Hello Homemakers,
The long awaited moment has arrived.  The office 
remodel is underway and each day brings new changes 
and updates.  Please excuse our mess while we make the 
office a much better space for you to use and enjoy all 
of our educational programs.  Because the meeting 
rooms will soon be unavailable, please look for most 
classes to be on Zoom or at other locations around Lyon 
County.  All clubs should have alternative meeting 
plans arranged for meetings starting in February.  
Change is never fun, but the changes we are making for 
you, our clientele, will be worth it.  Make sure to stop 
by and see the transformations.  Through it all, we are 
still available by phone and e-mail.  Please reach out if 
you need us!                          -Angie

                                                           

Lyon County 

Homemakers
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Educational programs of Kentucky Cooperative Extension 
serve all people regardless of economic or social status 
and will not discriminate on the basis of race, color, 
ethnic origin, national origin, creed, religion, political 
belief, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender 
expression, pregnancy, marital status, genetic 
information, age, veteran status, or physical or mental 
disability. University of Kentucky, Kentucky State 
University, U.S. Department
of Agriculture, and Kentucky Counties, Cooperating.

 
Sincerely,
  
Angie York
 County Extension Agent for Family & Consumer Sciences



 

Completing the form to nominate a veteran.  The form can be picked up from the 
Extension Office.  The nominated veteran must meet the following stipulations:  
"Veterans to receive quilts MUST be a full time Lyon County resident who has never 
received a quilt of recognition from any other organization. Recipients will be chosen by 
age. Health concerns will also be considered and therefore may be chosen over age. No 
posthumous quilts will be presented. "
Donating red, white, blue, or patriotic themed fabrics for the quilts.
Donating 80/20 Cotton/Poly Batting for the middle of the quilts.
Donating money to the Homemaker Quilts for Courage project to be used to purchase 
fabric, batting, or thread as needed.

The Lyon County Homemaker Council would like to introduce a new program to benefit 
those who have served our country in the armed forces.  There are several ways you can 
help to get this program up and running.  The program aims to give veterans a quilt for their 
courage.  

You can help by:
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Lyon County Veterans 
Quilts for Courage

For a complete list of rules and regulations regarding the Quilts for Courage project, please e-mail angie.york@uky.edu.

February Homemaker Leader Lesson

Elements and Principles of Art

With the ongoing construction at the Extension Office, the February 
leader lesson will only be offered on Zoom.  If you need help setting 

up Zoom on your device, please contact Angie at 270-388-2341.  

February 6, 2023
10:00 AM

Zoom Meeting
Lesson taught by Extension Specialist:

Melissa Bond
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The Pennyrile Area Cultural Arts Competition will be held at the 
Christian County Extension Office on Friday, March 17, 2023.  Time 

to start working on those craft projects.  Please note:  this is a 
date change from the original post.  It is one week earlier.



 

What's Happening
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Rescheduled date from last 
month.



Community Education Director, Quiche Matchen, needs help collecting personal hygiene products 
for the students at the Lyon County Middle School.  Pictured are the boxes kept in the bathrooms 
for students to grab what they need in private with no embarrassment.  Please pick-up an item or 
two from the wish list and drop off at the Lyon County Extension Office by February 17, 2023.  
Suggested items to purchase are:

Girls:
·      Tampons (usually a variety pack light, regular, super)
·      Pads (overnight, light, teen)
·      Deodorant (travel size)
·      Hand wipes

Boys:
·      Deodorant (Travel Size)
·      Toothpaste (Travel SIze)
·      Toothbrushes
·      Hand wipes
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Donations Needed



Be Aware of  Potent ial  Radon Problems
 

Sources:   L inda Adler ,  Jerry  Hash and Kentucky Department of  Publ ic  Health
 

You can’t  see,  smel l  or  taste i t ,  but  radon might  be in  your  home.   Radon,  a  radioact ive gas,  is  
the second leading cause of  lung cancer ,  causing about  22,000 deaths in  the United States 
annual ly .  
Al though radon can get  into any type of  bui lding,  people are l ikely  to have the greatest  
exposure at  home because that ’s  where they spend the most  t ime.

Test ing is  the only to determine i f  your  home has an elevated radon level .  This  is  an easy,  
inexpensive process.   The Environmental  Protect ion Agency and U.S.  Surgeon General  
recommend test ing al l  homes below the third f loor .    Act ivated charcoal  k i ts  provide a  two-to-  
seven-day test  per iod.   They cost  about  $10.   An alpha tracking ki t  provides up to a  one-year  
test  per iod,  and costs  nearly  $30.

Since radon levels  can dramatical ly  vary over  t ime,  one short - term test  might  not  indicate your  
real  exposure.   In i t ia l ly ,  a  ser ies  of  charcoal  tests  over  several  months might  be more 
convenient  than continuous alpha track test ing for  the same t ime per iod.   This  is  because a ki t  
should not  be disturbed or  placed in ai r  currents  during test ing,  and the house should remain 
closed as much as possible.  Completely  fol low the test  k i t  instruct ions and promptly  return the 
used ki t  to  the indicated laboratory for  analysis .   A  radon-posit ive home that  uses wel l  water  
should be tested for  water-borne radon.

I f  the test  results  equal  or  exceed four  Pico curr ies  per  l i ter  of  a i r ,  have a cert i f ied radon 
contractor  assess the s i tuat ion and advise you on the most  suitable correct ive act ion.  You can 
f ind a l ist  of  cert i f ied radon contractor  in  telephone book advert isements or  f rom the Kentucky 
Department of  Publ ic  Health (502)  564-4856 or  f rom your  local  health department.

I t ’s  s imple and relat ively  inexpensive to f ix  radon problems.   Even high levels  can be reduced to 
acceptable levels .  The costs  range from $800 to $2,500 depending on the type and sever i ty  of  
the radon problem and how your  home was bui l t ,  among other  factors .

Radon gas or iginates f rom the natural  radioact ive decay of  uranium in soi l ,  rocks and water .    
Radon typical ly  moves up through the ground and can enter  your  home through cracks in  
poured foundation s labs and wal ls ,  hol low block wal ls  and openings around f loor  drains,  pipes 
and sump pumps.   Your  home traps radon inside where i t  can bui ld up.  Radon can be a problem 
in any home whether  old or  new,  wel l -sealed or  drafty  and with or  without  a  basement.
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January is Radon Awareness Month


